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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      November 15, 2022
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Addie Jo Harris
	Bingham Co. Planning & Development
	(208) 782-3182
	ajackman@co.bingham.id.us

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org

	Robert Goss
	City of Aberdeen
	(208) 244-1885
	rgoss@digis.net


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Troy Lenhart made the motion to approve the minutes and Justin Whited seconded it. The minutes from the October 18, 2022 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Seefried Lane is paved.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin stated the Cooper’s Cove joint trench is done.  

Justin inquired of everyone if they have had any problems with Century Link’s locating service, The Stake Center.  It was noted they are usually late to get it done and sometimes not at all.
· Idaho Power – No representative present.
· Sparklight (formerly Cable One) – No representative present.
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 10/31/22 – $655.23
After some discussion of ways to bring in more money for the UCC’s future events, it was suggested to explore it further at a later time.
Subdivision Review:  Gwen Inskeep was in training today and couldn’t come to the meeting.  She sent over a preliminary plat for the East View Subdivision.  It has 2 lots, each lot will have an individual well and septic system.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Nothing new to report.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin said there aren’t any new projects in Bingham County.
· City of Blackfoot – Everything is slowing down significantly.  The City has a new Planning and Zoning Director, Julie Conan.  She was the permit technician previously for the department.
· City of Aberdeen – Robert Goss stated the foundations have been dug for 3 new houses going in currently.
Next spring the “Gem Trail” will build a pedestrian path under State Highway 39.

The Field of Dreams Subdivision will begin construction sometime next year. 

Other Business:
BCUCC Event Planning – The date for the BCUCC Damage Prevention Lunch event has been confirmed for Wednesday, March 1, 2023 from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm.  Justin said Julie Maki agreed to come and be a speaker and bring some door prizes.  
Justin suggested sending invitations out by mid-January 2023, and then give everyone a couple of weeks to RSVP.  Digline can create a report with information on contractors who do the most locates per year.  A list can then be created for sending out invitations.  Addie Jo will design the flyers to advertise Bingham County’s UCC event as soon as she procures a sample invitation from Bannock County.  Once she has the flyer created she will send it to Justin so he can send them out. 
By our next meeting, could everyone have a definite dollar amount in mind that they are willing to donate toward the lunch?  Justin, Dusty, and Princton will reach out to other entities to see if they are willing to sponsor.  Troy Lenhart will look at the Road and Bridge budget to see what he can do to help.  
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on December 13, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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